

Head Teacher: Seven Sisters

Mr G. Phillips NEATH

SA10 9AA

Tel & Fax: 01639 700261

Email: blaendulaisprimary@npt.school

Wednesday, 8th September 2021

Re: Headteacher Update

Annwyl rhiant/gofalwr, Dear parent/carer,

You may recall I wrote to you briefly regarding an update to the Headteacher role of Blaendulais Primary School. NPT have requested that I 'cover' Bryncoch CiW Primary School during the maternity period leave of the existing 'acting' Headteacher.

I have since received an update from Bryncoch to inform that the **cover period will begin on Monday, 4**th **October** and last for the duration of the maternity leave. At this point, **Mrs Wheadon will become 'acting' Headteacher of Blaendulais Primary School**. A new 'acting' Deputy Headteacher will also be appointed in this period.

Whilst we do not know what the future will bring, may I take this opportunity to thank each and every one of you who has helped, challenged and supported me during the past five years. I truly believe that, as I hand the baton on, the school is in a better place and will continue to thrive with the commitment, care and support of its staff and community.

I will be in contact regularly to check in with the pupils, staff and community during the rest of this year and beyond. As always, continue to look after one another and aim to make a real difference to the lives of our children.

Cofion cynnes / Warm regards,

Mr Gareth Phillips